CENTENNIAL UNITED METHODIST CHURCH
Administrative Council Minutes August 2, 2021
Present:    Jeff Freel – Chair; Dani Musselman – Pastor, UMYF Leader, Leader Development & Nominations;  Ken Pickering – Treasurer; Mary Ferguson – Education; Evan Fischer – Worship;  Don Hiatt – Finance & Member-At-Large; Ken Sharp – Trustees;  Gaylen Heaberlin & Joy Warner – Financial Secretary; Doris Heaberlin – UMW; Allison Lehn – Pastor Parish Relations & Lay Member to Annual Conference;  Bobbi Mesiter – Missions; Jonathan Freel; Jason Ferguson – Lay Leader; Missy Shaver—Secretary
Call to Order- The meeting of the Administrative Council was called to order at 7:10 pm by Jeff Freel.  The meeting was held in person and via Zoom teleconference, because of the COVID-19 pandemic. Pastor Dani opened the meeting reading Mark 6 and a prayer.  Minutes from June 7, 2021 were approved as presented.
Treasurer Report – Quick Book balance as of July 2021.  The Treasurer’s report was approved.  Electrical bills were higher for June 2021, because of the heat.
General Account       $57,028.38
Memorial Account    $10,536.58
Money Market           $26,226.78
Old Business – Dinner Day wanting to start in September 2021 and Mary has talked to those who had signed up for 2020 and everybody is okay with keeping the day they signed up for.
New Business - Mark Olgren is donating his grill to the church.  Linda Carnahan would like to purchase the piano that is down in the Youth Room.  Evan made a motion to let Linda have the piano and have her move the piano herself.  Missy and Jason second it.  The motion carried.
Education – June 20, 2021 had Ice Cream Truck come for after service for Father’s Day.  Vacation Bible School was July 25-29, 2021 and was very successful and average about 30 people every day.  Pie and Cake auction will be September 2021 and WOW Rally Day on September 8, 2021.  The next meeting August 17, 2021.
Missions & Hospitality - Missions and Hospitality met on June 15, 2021 with Pastor Dani, Rita, Amy, Gayle and Bobbi in attendance. The focus on this meeting was summer planning. The committee discussed the giving themes for the food pantry drive for July and August. They also determined the date of August 7th for Centennial's packing of meals at Meals from the Heartland. The Community Greeters program was discussed and it was decided to have a personalized outreach to the new residents of Altoona. Each committee member present committed to writing 5 letters of welcome with general invitation to the church. Lastly the return of Dinner Day was discussed as well as the possibility of the formal moving of its coordination (i.e. remembering to get the New Year’s signup sheet request out timely) to the Hospitality and Missions committee. The committee decided to have a short meeting on July 20th at 5pm for a quick check in. Pastor Dani led us in a prayer and our meeting adjourned. On July 20th the committee met with Pastor Dani, Rita and Bobbi in attendance. Meals from the Heartland sign ups look good and the morning should be fun. The remainder of the year themes for the food drive were determined with November and December shifting from food to items of warmth (mittens, hats and so forth). The idea of spreading the love in the church as well as the work of connection was discussed with Pastor Dani's idea of Hospitable Caregivers. Those present noted that the idea was very accessible and would even allow the youngest members to spread joy and welcome. Rita mentioned the Trunk or Treat was a usual October event. We settled on the date of Sunday October 31 from 5:30 to 6:30. A call to challenge each of the committees to participate with a decorated trunk was also mentioned. Final discussion centered on some forward looking planning for the New Year. Next meeting was determined and will be September 9th, 2021 at 7pm. Pastor Dani led us in a prayer and the meeting was adjourned.
Worship – The committee met in June to discuss summer worship.  Will set up training on the camera and iPad use for service so when Pastor Dani, Eric or Allison would be gone, there will be others to run the equipment for those attending online.  Working with the Communications Committee to purchase an iPad to go with the camera.  Would like to set a meeting in August to discuss fall worship.  Discuss making a book of Sunday school songs. Planning to have a picnic worship Sunday on August 15, 2021.  Planning on having a guest pastor playing guitar.  On the last Sunday in August, Pastor Dani’s Grandmother will be playing the piano on Linda’s day off.
Memorials – No report.
Communications –    Committee will be meeting August 24, 2021.  Planning tech training on the camera and iPad on August 8, 2021.  Zoom has a free or paid option and will check into seeing if we might want to use the free service only.
Finance – We are beginning our fourth year of full time ministry.  With the 2nd quarter of the year behind us, we are financially in very good shape.  We have lost our Equitable Compensation from the District which amounts to approximately $3,000 for the last part 2021 and $5,000 for 2022.  But I have good expectations for our financial campaign this fall.  We showed an 8% increase ($10,000) last year and hopefully will show another good increase this coming year.  But losing $5, 00 in Equitable Compensation for 2022 which is figured into our Estimate of Giving we have a big challenge ahead of us this fall.  We have received our PPP Forgivable Loan which amounted to $20,177 in April.  Hopefully we can carry most of that through this year and into next year.  We have just received application for forgiveness of that loan and that is being filled out and will be returned to the SBA soon if not done already. Our Building Certificates amounting $127,217 with the Iowa MCF will be returned to Centennial next June plus interest which should amount to around $9,000 which has been accumulating over the last three years.  Thanks to Gaylen who proposed the project.  At our regular finance meeting July 20, we discussed the finance campaign at length.  Several new ideas were introduced which have also of promise.  We have several young members of our committee who have the technology and experience to make these ideas work.  This is a transition year for our committee with three committee members stepping aside.  Gaylen, Ken and I feel it is time for some young ideas and members who are more familiar with the new age technology to keep Centennial moving forward and facing the challenges of the future.  Our next regular meeting will be September 14, 2021 at 7:00 pm.
Financial Secretary – The Financial Secretary Report was handed out.  Jeff would like Gaylen to see how the pandemic has effected to the finance of our church.  Gaylen had also given a worksheet for those who has spent money for the church and turned in the receipt to get reimbursed.
Membership – No report.  Members of the AD Board believes there is 213 members currently.
Nominations – No report.
Pastor Parish Relations –   No report.
Trustees – The committee would like to see the sided walk in front be raised and fix, but will pass this year.  The blocks the propane tank is sitting on needs raised and also needs to be power washed and painted.
UMW - The committee met on June 17,, 2021. Still have not decided if will be having the Bazaar.  Next meeting will be August 19, 2021.  Do not know if UMW will continue in Centennial.
UMYF –We haven’t met this summer, but we had 5 youth folks join us during Vacation Bible School to help lead games with the kids! Two of our youth are recovering from ankle injuries (Boman and Brili Jackson) and we offer prayers for their full recoveries! We’ll start meeting again when WOW starts back up on Wednesday, September 15, 2021.   
 UMM-   No report.  Met in July 2021.
Lay Leader - Glad to see that we are meeting in person and have no masks.
Lay Member to Annual Conference - No report.
Members at Large – No report.
Pastor   - It has been a busy & eventful summer so far for me and for our church and we’re looking at/hoping for a busy fall that helps us welcome folks and neighbors! Since our last gathering, I had the privilege of teaching scholars at the Simpson Youth Academy from June 19-26, I preached at Wesley Woods, accepted the role of continued work with the Simpson Youth Academy as we gather monthly or every other month through the fall for retreats and worship, and mentor ship for two youth from Simpson Youth Academy in our area (Landan & Ela Gileon). We just finished VBS which was AMAZING! This fall we are looking at a volunteer morning with Meals from the Heartland, Stewardship Campaign in October, Rally Day and beginning WOW again in September, a Pie and Cake Auction, and Trunk or Treat! I’d also like to bring back Book Club which I found very meaningful and worthwhile with folks when I first started. I’m hopeful that we can continue to return to normal and create opportunities to gather in small groups and worship to become better disciples together.
Worship: We are in the middle of what has been a fun and informative sermon series titled “Hidden Gems” that I hope others have enjoyed as much as I have! Looking ahead, I am oscillating between two sermon series ideas for September: either one that dives deep into hospitality and what the bible says about being good neighbors or the one I’ve been working on for some time titled “Where Do We Go From Here: Chaos or Community,” named after a book written by MLK, Jr. My hope with the latter series is to look at how we can faithfully move out of the chaos of the pandemic and into hope for the future of new life and less anxiety. I’m leaning towards the former series at this point because COVID cases are on the rise again as the summer begins to come to a close.
Funerals & Weddings: I’ll officiate one wedding on Thursday, August 5 at the church as I’ve been working with this couple for over nine months now planning their big day! I also have one wedding in October that is a re-scheduled wedding from the pandemic. I officiated their wedding at the DSM Botanical Gardens in October of 2020 with 10 people present (and it was a 15 minute ceremony!) They hope to have a larger group and longer ceremony to celebrate their 1 year anniversary on October 1st.
Pastoral Care: I’m working on inviting folks into a new ministry project we began early on in the pandemic called the Hospitality Team. Rather than 7 or so folks reaching out to families and individuals, I am inviting 30-40 families and individuals to help support and contact one another as a one way of becoming a more caring community. My hope is that we will become more equipped as a community to care for one another by inviting folks to continue writing letters, calling, and encouraging each other. This isn’t to rid anyone of the care they are already offering; it’s simply to help and assist each other with helpful tips, new ideas, and information on how we can be more compassionate, more thoughtful, and more intentional about our care.
Circuit Work: I met with the Circuit pastors from Des Moines in July where we began building relationships and considering our dreams for the future of working together in this Conference Circuit. Some of our dreams for the circuit include: planning and implementing missionary projects together for all of our churches, considering how we provide outreach to folks who do not currently have a church, helping one another plan preaching and worship series, supporting one another in youth and children’s ministries (including Confirmation courses), and more.
Personal Updates: Erik and I traveled to Ely, MN in July for Erik’s family annual vacation where we enjoyed the beautiful trees, loons, and sights of the Boundary Waters. Throughout the summer, I have visited local flower farms in Van Meter, Norwalk and Winterset with two college friends as we did yoga with goats, picked local flowers, and attended a soap-making class. We still have one more class that we’ll do this summer in Norwalk where we will make pasta and pesto for a few hours!  In late July, we traveled to Panora for an evening to celebrate a dear friend’s wedding and to Nebraska for one night to see a Melodrama! We’ve been busy-- trying to make up for lost time.  Will be taking a week off in October to write my paper to be Ordaned.
Added thoughts -  Don Hiatt mentioned seeing an individual sleeping in our gazebo.  Jason Ferguson, advised us to contact the authorities.  There is concerns of the Delta Variant and if we need to make sure we put up the CDC guidance for everybody.  Decided to still have dinner day in September.
Meeting was adjourned at 9:50 pm by Jeff Freel the Chair.
Next meeting Monday October 4, 2021, 7 pm.
Respectfully submitted – Missy Shaver
